Donald V. Farley
139 Carlin Lane, Riverside, CA 92507
Mooring J54

Newport Beach Harbor Commission (Harborfeedback@newportbeachca.gov)
Ira Beer, Harbor Commissioner and Vise Chairman (ibeer@newportbeachca.gov)

November 2, 2022

COMMENTS REGARDING: e-mail dated 10/26/2022, from Ira Beer “Important Information
Concerning Your Mooring”

Newport Beach Harbor Commission, and/or Ira Beer,
SUMMARY:

At first look, the proposed changes to mooring fields J and H seem desirable, however after further
consideration, many of the proposed changes could have undesirable consequences, including
impaired safety and functionality.

COMMENTS AND CONCERNS INCLUDE:

In general, there is a prevailing wind direction through the harbor. Presently, moored, boats tend to be
facing into the wind, which is desirable, and is easier and safer when boats are approaching a mooring.
Furthermore, present spacing allows boats to leave a mooring by going forward into the wind
(particularly desirable for sail boats). The proposed plan would have some boats with their stern to the
wind, not desirable, and would require most boats to back from a mooring when leaving.

The examples shown for the proposed arrangement show only 40, and 50-foot moorings. Boats in the
30-to-40-foot range should be considered.

While it may be desirable to cleanup the alignment of moorings, that should be possible with the current
arrangement, if mooring placement can be as precise as implied for the proposed pian. Also, to prevent
mooring buoys from drifting into the fairways, spreader lines could be installed on current buoys.

The desire to add additional moorings is fine if it does not interfere with the functionality of existing
moorings. Furthermore, there will never be enough moorings.

Though | have sailed in Newport Harbor for over 50 years and had a mooring there for more than 30
years, | would welcome a discussion with, and input from, others with more experience regarding the
management of moorings.

Thank you for your consideration,

If you have questions or comments, please contact me at 909-228-6970 and/or dvfarley@att.net

Thank you for your consideration.
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Donald V. Farley
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